
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Saturday 5th December 7.00pm State School Spectacular – Live on Channel 7 

Monday 7th December  5/6 Puberty & Personal Development Program 

Wednesday 9th December  Final School Council Meeting for 2020 

Tuesday 15th December  Prep MOPA Excursion 

Tuesday 15th December  1/2 Supaworld Excursion 

Tuesday 15th December  Grade 6 Graduation Night 

Wednesday  16th December  5/6 Beach Excursion 

Wednesday 16th December  3/4 Movies Excursion 

Friday 18th December  Final Day of Term 4 

Thursday 28th January  First Day of Term 1 for 2021 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to the following students whose efforts, behaviour and attitude have been recognised 

Amelia H Prep C For being such a superstar student who is making great improvements in her writing 
and contributing calm and well thought out things to our class discussions. 

Maple M Prep G For always being a kind and caring friend to everyone in Prep G. You are always 
making others laugh and smile and are willing to help anyone. You’re a fantastic friend 
to everyone! Well done! 

Caitlin N 12L For challenging herself in maths this week! When learning division, she was asked to 
try and solve harder questions. She had a positive attitude, pushed herself and did so 
well. I’m so proud of you Caitlin! 

Evie C 12M For making huge leaps in her Maths skills! Evie is doing a marvellous job with 
multiplication and division! 

Sophie H 12S For being a super reader. Well done for your fantastic expression and the great 
discussions you are having about texts. Keep it up Sophie! 

Tully M 12T For being a thoughtful and caring member of our class. It is wonderful to see you 
supporting and encouraging your classmates. Well done Tully! 

Wilbur E 3/4C For the amazing descriptive piece of writing that he did, which was inspired by a 
picture from the Jeannie Baker book ’Window’. Simply brilliant Wilbur. 

Ella C 34E For showing dedication, enthusiasm and a positive attitude towards all learning tasks 
in the classroom. She is always using her initiative and working hard to achieve her 
personal best. Keep up the amazing work Ella! 

Dylan P 34M For listening attentively and making wonderful inferences during reading. You did a 
great job using the text clues to support your inferences. Well done Dylan! 

Zach H 56L For his improved attitude and outstanding growth in his learning. Fantastic! 

Lucy R 56R Lucy has had an awesome week. She has worked hard in maths which can be seen in 
her excellent post test results. She has also done a marvellous job on her 
Autobiography. Well done Luce on all your hard efforts. 

Eden B 56T For always being such a respectful and supportive classmate to your peers in 5/6T. 
Your attitude and dedication towards your learning is outstanding! Keep it up Eden. 

Cohen T Italian  For  being able to read number words to twenty in Italian. Favoloso Cohen! 

Seb S P.E For his awesome attitude towards every sport and for always trying his best. 

Mia N Performing Arts For her terrific Ring Master performance and introductions of the acts in her group's 
Circus performance. Great job Mia, well done! 
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Week 7, Prep-2 Students of the week 
 

 
Week 7, 3-6 Students of the Week 
 

 
 Week 8, Prep-2 Students of the week 
 

 
Week 8, 3-6 Students of the Week 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 
2021 School structure 
The school has finalised the class structure for next 
year based on current enrolment numbers. Worth 
noting is that next year, we will be adding a further 
specialist area in STEM. This will be an exciting 
addition to what we are providing our students beyond 
regular classroom provision.  
 
The continual advances in technology are changing 
the way students learn, connect and interact every 
day. Skills developed by students through STEM 
provide them with the foundation to succeed at school 
and beyond and many schools are working to include 
this approach more widely. STEM is an approach to 
learning and development that integrates the areas of 
science, technology, engineering and mathematics. 
 
Foundation   36 students 2 classes (18/18) 
Years 1/2 87 students 4 classes (21-22) 
Years 3/4 85 students 3 classes (28-29) 
Years 5/6 88 students 3 classes (29-30) 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Specialist Programs: 

¶ Visual Arts  F-6 (all year) 

¶ Physical Education F-6 (all year) 

¶ LOTE (Italian)  F-6 (all year) 

¶ Performing Arts  Half year (P-2, 3-6) 

¶ STEM                             Half year (3-6, P-2) 
 
Hockey 1 Hockey 2 
Mai L is one of our senior girls 
here at Belmont. Mai is 
currently training with the State 
Academy in the hope that she 
will be selected for the state 
under 13s team. The state 
competition is in September 
next year in Tasmania. We 
wish Mai all the best in her 
efforts. A great achievement!  
 
New guidelines for school 
were released last week after 
zero cases for more than 28 days now. After reviewing 
the guidelines we initiated the following changes which 
are now at play here at Belmont PS.  
 
Virtual assemblies will continue in their current format.  
 



Morning DROP offs  

¶ No longer be staggered.  

¶ Parents are still strongly 
encouraged to arrange 
for students to arrive or 
be dropped off from 8.45am when playground 
supervision begins.  

¶ Students arriving earlier than this may be directed to 
the office.  

¶ Students will be able to play in the yard until entry 
music.  

 
Afternoon PICK UPS 
Have changed to TWO collection times. 
3.20pm  Preps and older siblings 
3.30pm  All remaining Year 1-6 students (A-Z) 
 
Vistiors/Parents 

¶ Are once again allowed onsite. This means parents 
are welcome to enter the school grounds at pick-up 
times. 

¶ Families are asked to collect their children and move 
on quickly. Schools are still required to reduce 
congestion and congregation of adults within and 
around the school grounds. 

¶ Masks will be required inside buildings but not 
required in our yard if 1.5 metre distance is 
maintained.  

¶ As per public requirements, all visitors over the age 
of 12 must carry a mask. 

¶ Any parents or visitors on the school site or in the 
school building for 15 mins or more must sign in and 
completed COVID Safety requirements. 

 
Graduation – Great news! 
The school has managed to secure 
a late booking for an alternate 
venue, which will allow up to two 
adults (no siblings) to attend this 
year’s 2020 Graduation. 

 
Details will soon follow but we have booked the One 
Hope (Church Centre) centre in Barrabool Hills which 
can legally accommodate up to 150 people. This is a 
wonderful outcome for our Year 6 students and their 
families. 
 

Year 6 Graduation – Tuesday 15 December 2020 

 
Taps and drinking fountains have been flushed out 
and are in use now across the school.  
 

 
 
 

 

Important reminder to all bike users 
We have asked all staff to remind their students about 
walking their bikes when exiting 
the school and riding only when 
safe to do so. Parents can help 
us by reminding and modelling 
for their children about walking 
bikes on the busy approaches, 
crossings or exits around the 
school.  
 
Belmont PS – Out and About! 
With so many of our usual school events and activities 
cancelled this year and guidelines now allowing 
excursions and incursions, our staff have been 
planning some special experiences and celebrations 
for our students. Please add these dates to your 
calendars and be sure to have completed the 
appropriate permission form and payment through 
Compass. 
 

Tuesday 15 December 
1/2 Celebration Day - SupaTramp 

Tuesday 15 December 
Prep Celebration Day 

Museum of Play and Arts (MoPA) 

Wednesday 16 December 
3/4 Celebration Day - Movies 

Wednesday 16 December 
5/6 Celebration Day – Torquay Beach 

 
Coming Up next week 

¶ Final 5/6 Puberty session 

¶ Yr 7 Orientation Day 

¶ School Council final meeting (Wed 7pm)  

¶ School Captains announced 

¶ 2021 Prep classes announced 

¶ 2021 Staffing announced 
 

End of Year Dismissal 
The final day for all students at Belmont Primary 
School is Friday 18th December. School will finish at 
1.30pm on this day. Please make a note of the earlier 
collection time for this day. 
 

 
Premier’s Reading Challenge  
 
 



Some snaps of our students at play before school this 
week 

 

 

 

        
What is the Elf on the shelf up to in the Prep room?  

Highton Rotary computer offer Year 5s 
Highton Rotary are offering free ‘re-fur-bished’ 
computers for home use at no cost to families. 
Families would need to arrange for their own software 
and connection needs. If interested please contact the 
office. 
 

 
 
With just two weeks of school remaining, we look 
positively to the future for our school and wider 
community.  
Our students remain our key focus as we finish the 
year strongly and plan for a more ‘normal’ 2021.    
Kind regards and continuing thanks for your support 
 
The Principal Team 
David Houghton    Sharon Liddle  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCREENING THIS WEEKEND!  
 

Look out for our BPS spectacular dancers in the 
[ŜǘΩǎ DŜǘ Lǘ {ǘŀǊǘŜŘ item this weekend. 

LIVE on Channel 7 Melbourne*. 
 

Saturday 5 December 2020  
at 7.00pm 

 
TUNE in to cheer on our first ever Belmont PS students 
performing in the Victorian State Schools Spectacular. 
 
CHOOKAS (Good luck in dance industry terms) to Caitlin, 
Autumn, Grace, Eva, Nick, Joe, Tyler, Billy and Riley!  
 
We are so proud of all your efforts and cannot wait to see 
you have your moment to shine! 
 

* Also  livestreamed on the 7plus app and 7plus 
website,  www.7plus.com.au, and will be available for catch-up 

viewing on the 7plus app and website for 30 days from the broadcast 
date. 

 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cvent.com%2Fapi%2Femail%2Fdispatch%2Fv1%2Fclick%2Fm5kgywk9gr3759%2Fwl5lk4jd%&data=04%7C01%7CDarren.Roberts%40education.vic.gov.au%7C09734143657e41edf1af08d88dc99210%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637415244168965411%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=60hN6pXzMN3D2bQK7oHAJo20ttEPlerF%2FpydoGoCltQ%3D&reserved=0
http://www.cvent.com/d/gvqwsp


LIBRARY 
 
The library has now closed for the year. Thank you to 
the families who have already returned their books. If 
you haven’t had a chance to return yours yet please 
have a look at home and return them all as soon as 
possible. Thank You. 
 

 

 
GROW AND GOBBLE 

 
The fruit and veggie garden has missed the students 
digging, planting, harvesting, chatting and laughing this 
year, but it has fared very well with the help of parent 
volunteers.....a big thank you to all. 
Whilst no new crops have been planted, fruit trees and 
established herbs are flourishing !  
 
We are planning for the student lunch time garden 
sessions to be back next year with COVID - safe 
interventions.. stay tuned. 
 
For now we are looking for a couple of parent/carer 
volunteers to weed, water or mulch in the patch in 
preparation for summer. Next Wednesday 9th and 
Friday 11th Dec from 9.15 - 10.50am (after drop off).  
 
Contact Wendy Berens 0421115692 if you can help 
out. 
Thank you and Happy Gardening!  
 

 

 
 
 
 

VINNIES NILS 
With the new school year fast approaching, we know 
many parents and carers will struggle to cover the cost 
of essential school items. This additional stress on 
families is especially difficult for those already 
experiencing financial hardship. 
I am writing to let you know of a wonderful initiative 
available through Vinnies NILs called No Interest 
Loans (NILs). A NILS loan has no interest, no fees, no 
charges ever. 
Every year, we help parents and carers on low 
incomes (in particular those on Centrelink) to apply for 
a NILs loan of up to $1,500 to cover the cost of 
essential school items such as uniforms, books, 
laptops, stationery, school camps, and musical 
instruments(as well as other essential such as washing 
machines, fridges, car repairs, medical and dental 
expenses). 
What is a NILs loan? 
A NILs loan is a safe, affordable alternative to high-
interest payday loans or rent-to-buy leases. It’s not a 
payday loan or a bank loan but a form of ‘circular 
community credit'. This means when a borrower 
makes a repayment to NILs, the funds are then 
released to someone else in the community. NILs is 
supported by not-for-profit Good Shepherd Australia 
New Zealand, with funding from the Australian 
Government in partnership with NAB. 
To help raise awareness of NILs  
If you feel that your students and their families could 
benefit, I encourage you to raise awareness of NILs 
loans for education costs within your school 
community.  
To assist I’ve attached a copy of an A4 advertisement 
in PDF format that you may wish to publish in your 
school newsletter and website AND/OR print and 
display in your reception area. You may also wish to 
inform parents via email or post, particularly when 
school booklist reminders are being distributed, and to 
notify your school counsellor and accounts team if 
parents call to request a payment plan. 
Parents can find out more information about NILs 
by contacting: 
Vinnies NILs 
03 5229 8829 
enquiries.nils@vinniesnils.org.au 
www.vinniesnils.org.au  
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